Midwest . . . News Notes

BROTHERS of HOLY CROSS - NOTRE DAME, INDIANA

Vol. 1 No. 16

April 1, 1968

The series of workshops and seminars at HCJC this summer previously announced in the March 1 News Notes have been cancelled because of small enrollment and the plan will be reconsidered for the following summer.

RETREAT INFORMATION: St. Edward, Cleveland, has a retreat Wednesday evening of Holy Week to Holy Saturday, April 10-13, and can accommodate one. Holy Cross, River Grove, second half of retreat, April 11, 12, 13, and can accommodate four or five. Bishop David, Louisville, has a dialogue type retreat April 10, 11, 12, and can accommodate three to five. St. Charles, Milwaukee, has arranged a retreat at a nearby retreat house for April 14, 15, 16. Contact Brother Joseph.

Brother Raymond Papenfuss, Superior of the District of West Africa, plans a visit to St. Patrick, Monrovia, in the near future.

In line with Provincial Chapter thinking of last summer, there will be a meeting of Superiors of the Province on April 6 and 7 at the Provincial Office. The planning of this meeting is the responsibility of area committee #1 -- Akron, Cleveland, Gates Mills, Clinton and Monroe, as outlined on pages sixteen and seventeen in the Provincial's circular letter.

Brother Donald Bailer, Provincial Steward, announces a meeting of the Treasurers of property schools to be held at the Provincial Office on Saturday, April 6, 1968. The agenda was mailed to each Treasurer.

Brother Donatus Schmitz attended a meeting in Bishop Elwell's office in Cleveland on March 29 for the purpose of determining the relationship between community owned schools and the diocese of Cleveland. This was a meeting of all Major Superiors with schools in the diocese.

RECOMMENDED READING: "The Christian Vocation of Peace" by Gordon C. Zahn, in March 23, 1968 Ave Maria.